

The Regulatory Reform (Fire Safety) Order 2004
The Windermere & Bowness Chamber of Trade are indebted to Barry Butler for the following article.


Don't get your fingers burnt - as it is out with the old and in with the new.

The Regulatory Reform (Fire Safety) Order 2004 was made in June 2005, which will affect all non-domestic premises.

It is likely to come into effect in October 2006.

Fire Certificates will be abolished from that date and will cease to have legal status.

How does this affect your insurance?

Complying with the Fire Safety Order will rest with the "Responsible Person", that is the employer, occupier or owner.

A fire risk assessment must focus on the safety in case of fire of all "relevant persons" especially those at special risk, such as the disabled and must include consideration of any dangerous substances likely to be on the premises.

The risk assessment should identify risks that can be reduced or removed and the extent of general fire precautions to protect personal against fire.

If you employ 5 or more (if case of guest houses does it mean five or more on the premises?) then the fire risk must be recorded.

The fire and rescue service will be responsible for enforcement and will carry out checks on premises.

A set of eleven guidance notes are to be made available for different types of properties, which should assist in carrying out a fire risk assessment and identify the general fire precautions required. The government has not made these available to date.

Are your fire certificate and precautions based on regulations in 1972?

Have you upgraded your property over the years to meet the current fire standards as they have been introduced?

What do you need to do to comply and more important what will be the cost and disruption to your business.

See www.firesafetyguides.odpm.gov.uk
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